City Of Charlotte Department of Public Works

Memo

To:

City Council

From:

Amy E. Gilson, P.E., Director of Public Works

Date:

November 18, 2014

Re:

Bids for Ultraviolet Disinfection Project

Bids were received on Thursday, November 13, 2014 for installation of an ultraviolet (UV) disinfection system at the wastewater treatment plant. Following is the summary of the bids received:

Davis Construction

\$ 493,532.00

Grand River Construction Co.

\$ 522,000.00

Skye Contracting Co.

\$ 536,500.00

RCL Construction

\$ 544,400.00

Gerace Construction

\$ 548,500.00

Triangle Associates, Inc.

\$ 549,000.00

LD Docsa Associates, Inc.

\$ 659,000.00

Our engineers for the project have worked with Davis Construction in the past and have no issues with them. Therefore, based on the bid price and previous work history, we are recommending that the contract be awarded to Davis Construction in the amount of \$493,532.00. The work is in the water and sewer budget and should be completed this winter, weather dependent.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

CC:

Ginger Terpstra, City Clerk

MOORE & BRUGGINK, INC.

Consulting Engineers 2020 Monroe Avenue, N.W. Grand Rapids, Michigan 49505-6298

November 14, 2014

Re:

Charlotte WWTP UV System Award Recommendation Letter Project # 140145.1

Amy Gilson, P.E. Director of Public Works City of Charlotte 111 E Lawrence Ave. Charlotte, Michigan 48813

Dear Ms. Gilson:

Seven bids were received at 2:00 p.m., on November 13, 2014, for the *Charlotte WWTP UV*System project. All bids were reviewed and checked for accuracy. Enclosed is a copy of the tabulation of bids.

Davis Construction submitted the low bid for the project in the amount of \$493,532.00. The engineer's estimate was \$540,000.00.

We have discussed this project with Davis Construction, and they feel comfortable with their price, and we feel comfortable with their work plan to accomplish the job and the UV Equipment they have selected. The low bidder has a satisfactory performance record on previous projects, and we recommend that a contract be awarded to Davis Constructed in the amount of \$493,532.00. Davis Construction anticipates an early start to construction, and intends to move forward quickly with the job.

Sincerely,

Brian Hannon, P.E.

BJH/mll Enclosures

cc: Rob Kaliniak, Davis Construction

Phone: (616) 363-9801 Fax: (616) 363-2480 e-mail: mailbox@mbce.com www.mbce.com